
Contact Name: Jan Debnam

Tel No: 023 8028 5588

E-Mail: jan.debnam@nfdc.gov.uk

Date: 4 August 2015

NOTIFICATION OF PORTFOLIO HOLDERS DECISION

On 4 August 2015, the Portfolio Holder for Planning and Transportation (Cllr Edward Heron) 
made the following decision.  Any member of the Council, who is not a Portfolio Holder, who 
considers that this decision should be reviewed should give notice to the Monitoring Officer 
(Grainne O’Rourke) (in writing or by e-mail) to be received ON OR BY 11 AUGUST 2015.

Details of the documents the Portfolio Holder considered are attached.

DECISION:

That Dorset County Council, Bournemouth Borough Council, and Poole Borough Council 
be informed that New Forest District Council:

a.) Supports the assumption made with regard to the anticipated closure of the Blue 
Haze landfill site towards the end of the plan period;

b.) Is concerned that the proposal at Roeshot has not been subject to adequate 
Transport Assessment work in relation to transport impacts in Hampshire and is 
therefore deficient in addressing the impacts of the proposals on Hampshire;

c.) Draws attention to the potential conflict between the proposed use of this site for 
SANGs to mitigate the impact of the Christchurch urban extension and the 
proposals for further sand & gravel extraction in this area.

REASONS: See Report.

ANY ALTERNATIVE OPTIONS CONSIDERED AND REJECTED: See Report.

CONFLICTS OF INTEREST DECLARED: See Report.

For Further information Please Contact:

Andrew Herring
Planning Policy Officer
Policy and Plans Team
Tel: 023 8028 5588
Email: andrew.herring@nfdc.gov.uk 
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